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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, April 8, 2013
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Brad Morris; Eric Janssen; Matt Lovett; Kathy Kaminek; Amy Ross; Lois Shaw; Sharon Murphy; Vicky Dewey (new Assistant Head Coach)
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Brad Morris  
APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MINUTES
The March Minutes were approved unanimously and read into the record.
TREASURER’S REPORT
· Brad has been added as an additional signer to the endowment savings account.
· A 2012 tax filing extension for 2012 has been approved by the IRS for both the parent club and the endowment.  We will have until July 15, 2013 to file our returns, which is scheduled to happen in May 2013.  

· Current reconciled checking register balance:  $22,481.67
· Current endowment savings account balance:  $2,048.50
SNACK SHACK
· No rats!!!
HEAD COACH
Devon was unable to attend tonight’s meeting; however, Vicky Dewey and Beth Heinen attended in her place.  The coaches are ready to go and are fired up for the 2013 season!
Vicky reiterated what Devon talked about at the last meeting regarding the age group tents at the meet.  The coaches want to promote unity among the swimmers rather than isolated families and/or cliques of swimmers.  If all the swimmers hang out in one tent, they will be more social together and really work as a team rather than individuals.  She acknowledged that our pool deck doesn’t make this easy so we need to further discuss how to make this idea work on our deck.

MEET OPERATIONS
Jessica O’Dea has volunteered to be our Volunteer Coordinator.  Yay!

Kathy is keeping track of the number of hours each family needs to work.  She has a template for jobs needed for dual meets and invitationals.

TEAM OPERATIONS
At our last meeting we discussed spending the $6,000 allotted for Team Operations plus some of the $11,000 surplus available to purchase some items for the upcoming season.  Kathy did the research on the costs:


60 chairs


Chair Storage Unit (rolling)


10 new tables


TOTAL:  $4,242

Brad moved that the Board approve this expense; Lois seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous, so Kathy will order these items.  Before she orders them, she will find out if we can have our name stenciled on the back as part of our order.
We also discussed purchasing tents:


2 10x10


3 10x10 for coaches/age groups


2 10x20 for over the bleachers 

Kathy got some preliminary cost figures.  The 10x10 tents are $516/each without any printing and the 10x20 tents are $356/each without any printing.  To include printing of our name + Flippy on all 4 sides of each tent would be another $3,376!  The Board determined that Kathy will do additional research on

· Cost of just having our name on the tents with no Flippy

· Cost of printing everything on every other side.

· What is the intended use for the 10x20s?  Kathy will check with Myles.

· Will the 10x10s for coaches/age groups be used at invitational meets only?  Kathy will confer with Devon and Vicky.

· What is the actual life of the tents?  2-3 years or 5-6 years?

Stroke & Turn Shirts:  Brad will talk with Lillia (team sales) about ordering these shirts as well as some plain shirts with just the Flippy logo for the starter, other officials, etc.
FUNDRAISING
Gus was unable to attend tonight’s meeting, but he sent the following information:

· He has Crab Feed checks for Matt and will get them to him next week.

· He is still waiting to finalize everything with the Lions.  There is apx. $10,000 to split.

· He would like to have a Crab Feed committee meeting to talk about the Good, Bad and Muddy [what worked; what didn’t; etc].

· He is still working on the final sponsorship level document and will send it out to all the board members as soon as it’s done.
SOCIAL
It was decided that all social events will be on Team Unify and families will sign up through that.  At Parent Night Amy will have color coded handouts for each of the social events.  Each handout will have a brief description of the event and what kind of help/assistance is needed.  
BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE
We have 17 teams coming!  Kathy has received 12 deposit checks so far and will reach out to those teams who haven’t paid yet.  Shuleen and Sharon will be sending out letters to prospective donors soon.  Their next meeting is on April 29th and there will be lots of meetings in May to work out all the details.  Battle is very dependent on the Volunteer Fair to get the 10 coordinator positions filled in order for this event to be a success.
Rob Hicks’ name was brought up as a possible Head of Security for Battle.  Brad will get his contact information to Kathy so she can follow up.

DISTRICT
Korey was unable to attend tonight’s meeting; however, she did relay that 150 swimmers have registered so far.  More will trickle in as high school sports comes to an end.  

We discussed the Dolfin Parent Night coming up on May 16th.  We decided to have the meeting from 7:00-8:00, followed by the Volunteer Fair from 8:00-9:00.  Job Signups won’t be opened on Team Unify until 10:00.  This gives everyone enough time to attend the meeting/fair, ask questions, get information and get home in time to sign up.  
Amy will be manning the Social Committee table.  She will contact the leads for the other committees to be there as well to answer questions and recruit people to help.  

Eric volunteered to bring 2 laptops to the Parent Meeting so he can assist new families in learning how to navigate Team Unify.

Since we changed our Awards Night to August, our monthly Board meeting will be on that night.  Typically we hold elections that night as well.   We need to check our by-laws to confirm whether our elections are held just at a board meeting or if they are to be held at the September board meeting.  If they can be held at any board meeting, we can still have them on Awards Night in August.  If they are only to be held in September, we will have to amend the by-laws.
The lights at our home pool are fixed; however, the heater is down and there is no ETA on getting it fixed.  Part of the problem is that the cost is shared by Parks&Rec and the district.  Beth will keep us posted.
NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 13th 2013 from 7:00-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned IN RECORD TIME at 8:30 p.m. by Brad Morris.  
